
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keeping our children safe 
Date   14.3.25                                          

Who to contact if you have a concern about a child. 

If you are concerned about a child, please contact a member of our 

safeguarding team. Our safeguarding team attend regular training to ensure 

their skills are up to date.  

 

Our Designated Safeguarding Leads are listed below: 

Designated Safeguarding Lead:  

Mrs S Grant (Headteacher) 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads:  

Mrs J Ramshaw (Deputy Headteacher) 

Mrs C Allen (EYFS Lead) 

Mrs R Cunningham (Family Partner) 

Miss J Milonas (Class Teacher) 

 

 

 AI 

AI is becoming a big part of our children’s lives. While it can be a great 

tool, it’s important to guide kids on using AI safely and responsibly. 

Here are some key tips: 

Teach Privacy Awareness – Remind children not to share personal 

information (name, address, school, passwords) with AI or online tools. 

Encourage Critical Thinking – AI is helpful, but it’s not always right. 

Teach kids to fact-check and question information. 

Set Boundaries – Limit screen time and ensure AI use is balanced with 

real-world learning, play, and family time. 

Teach Age Restrictions – The ChatGPT terms of use state that users 

must be 13 years or older to access and utilise the AI chatbot. Additionally, 

users between the ages of 13 and 18 require parental consent and 

supervision. 

Promote Ethical Use – Remind children to be kind, responsible, and honest 

when using AI, avoiding misuse like plagiarism or inappropriate questions. 

 

 



 

Safer Internet Day  

As part of Safer Internet Day on the 11th of February, we focused on online 

safety. The children in creative writing club made some online safety posters.  

They agreed on these rules to follow to ensure online safety: 

1. Don’t share personal information. 

2. Tell an adult if you are unsure about anything. 

3. Only talk to people you know. 

4. Use strong passwords and keep them secret. 

5. Treat others with respect. 

6. Remember, not everything on the internet is true. 

 

Road Safety 

Every day, nine young children are killed or injured on roads in 

Britain according to the statistics gathered by a road safety charity. 

Keeping our children safe on the roads is so important, especially when 

they are walking or cycling. One simple way to help is by making sure 

they wear bright or reflective clothing, especially in the early morning, 

evening, or bad weather. 

Bright colours help drivers to see children more easily, reducing the risk 

of accidents. Reflective jackets, backpacks, or even small reflective 

stickers on clothes can make a big difference. 

Please remind your child to always look both ways before crossing, use 

designated crossings, and stay alert near traffic.  

Be bright and be seen. 

 

Online safety session for parents          25.03.25 

Don’t forget- we are holding an online safety training session for parents at 

9:15 on the 25th of March 2025. This is for adults only (no children to 

attend) and will cover guidance on parent controls, cyberbullying, understanding 

social media and other support and guidance. 

 

If you would like to attend, please come to the main office at 9:05 that 

morning to sign in.  

 

Tea and coffee will be provided.  


